

    Minutes of Fobs meeting 4th February 2020
Present:  
Alex McAlpine


Apologies:   Gabrielle O’Leary


Ash Low





Suzanne Bantel 


Holly Brown





Beccy Butler


Sarah
Dudley




Rachel Earl


Callie Hursthouse




Laura Condon


Jo Venables





Caroline Auld



Linda Lovelock




Cristina  Ferdinando


Carla Benjamin




Nicolette Lennox


Sharon Buckley









Amy Fuller








Talitha Frohn


Ali Stubbs


Victoria Thorne-Jones 


Lucy Denly


Vicki Sales
Financial Update
Cake Sale (Year 3) £165. Second hand uniform £20. Approximately £4,500 has been raised so far this year.
Feedback on FOBS events 
- Printer cartridge recycling doing well.
- Cake sale went well. Sum up machines were used to good effect and took £20.
- Uniform sale.  Positive feedback received from a parent who appreciated the opportunity to buy uniform at £1 per item.  It can be a lot of effort to set up the uniform outside but it is worth it.
- First Lottery winner drawn, they made £20. Winner agreed to share their name for publicity.  It is projected that the lottery will raise £1,135 over the course of the year.
Future FOBS events
- Biscuit wrappers. Little Sainsbury’s have said no to housing a recyling box.  Callie to ask the owner of the Post Office on a Saturday.  At school boxes are to be left out Monday to Friday each week.  One to go under the FOBS letterbox and one under the FOBS noticeboard.
- Unform room has been tidied.  Summer uniform to be put out at the next cake sale.  Tatty dresses to be made into scrunchies (to be sold at the next cake sale) and old cardigans into two cushions (for school use).
- Baseball caps and beanie hats.  One supplier cost £35 to set up and a mnimum order required, postage costs were high.  Ash to investigate alternative suppliers.  Plan to advertise hats at parent introduction events.
- Beano – Beccy to update on progress at future meeting.
- Facebook sales – Victoria T-J happy to sell items on behalf of FOBS. Chariy status account to be opened.  E-mail FOBSsales@gmail.com to be set-up.  Plan to advertise service to one class initially, Victoria to write an advertisement.  All profits to go to FOBS. Intended for items  valued at £5 and above.
Family Quiz
- Callie and Holly leading.  Mr Priestly to officiate.  All food has been ordered.  Quiz questions being devised.  Raffle prizes have been donated, 10 prizes max to be used.  Mrs McConnell has been asked if the school tea urns can be used. 81 tickets sold.
Silver Smarties
- All packets have been labelled. Sales to be launched on Monday.  Tubes to be sold after school Moday to Thursday at front and back gates anf Friday at the Valentines day sale.   Tubes to be sold for 30p (5p profit per pack). Volunteers organised. Float to be provided.  House with most tubes collected to be awarded 100 points,
Valentines Shop
- Alex and Sarah to lead.  100 packs of Loveheart sweets purchased by Sharon.  Sweets to be sold at 50p each.  Teddies, dressing-up costumes and books to be sold at varying price levels depending on quality.  Year 2 mum is supplying heart cakes to be sold.  Whiteboard to be used to advertise event. Sarah to request whiteboard donations on social media.  
Mothers Day
- Talitha to lead. 16 orders already taken online. 288 candles purchased. Candles to be sold at £3 each.  Every child to draw a personalised label.  Clear instruction sheet to be given to teachers.  Event to be promoted next week. Deadline for orders 28th February.  Class list and numbers to be requested from Mrs Cook.
Car Boot Sale
- Carla to lead.  Jo and Suzanne to help.  £10 per stall proposed.  Bookings to be made online through pta events.  2 bookings made so far.  Ali to add notice to the Knaphill noticeboard.  Sharon to advertise on soial media.  Holding the event on a Sunday was questioned as Bisley is a church school, a response was provided clarifying that it was a FOBS event rather than a school event.
Disco
 - Rachel to lead.  DJ booked for £50. All children going must pay online in advance – no payments on the door.  Security to be improved.  Wristbands will be supplied for children with allergies. One specific person to check allergy bands in refreshment area. Volunteers requested via PTA events when a purchases is made online.  Linda to bring lighting.   
Cake Sale
Lucy to cover at next meeting.
Happy bags
On schedule.
Cook Book
Carla to lead.  Sample books provided. Books can contain up to 120 recipes (minimum 30).  Parents fill in recipes online.  Everyone gets a paper chefs hat. Promote with teachers and encourage their participation as well as the children.  Books cost £8.50 each.  Poster and information booklet to be displayed.
Easter Egg Hunt
Caroline and Amy to lead.  All on target. 398 eggs bought at 75p per egg.  Allergy eggs to be bought nearer the time.  Fox cubs to be included in event.  Approximately 400 children to take part.  3 work sheets to be printed at 3p each (£12 for photocopying).  Poster to be created this will include information on the £2 donation plus transaction fee for participation.  Sales to be taken exclusively online but with collection tubs available on the day for cash donations.    9 donations already made online.
Summer Fair
6th June proposed date. Ali will ask Scout contacts about tent and BBQ hire.  
Date of next meeting
Tuesday 3rd March.  Day time meeting at school at 2pm
